COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÃTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


Report on the meeting of the Environment SPC held on 7th May 2013 in the Council Chamber

Attendance

Members
Officials

Councillor John Lahart  Cathaoirleach
John Quinlivan, Director Environmental Services Councillor Breda Bonner 
Yvonne Dervan, Senior Executive Officer

Councillor Emma Coburn
Dave O’Brien, Principal Environmental Health Officer
Councillor Máire Devine


 
   Maire NiDhomhnaill, Project Manager
Councillor Eamonn Tuffy


   
  
Councillor Eamonn Walsh
  


 

Sectoral Interests

Una Ruddock 

Connie Kiernan – Community Forum

Apologies

Councillor Chris Bond

Councillor John Hannon
Councillor Guss O’Connell
Councillor William Lavelle
 
Sherri Brennan 

Mary Keegan
Pat Lee

             

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor John Lahart presided.
Item 1

Minutes of Environment SPC meeting held on 4th February 2013. 

Proposed by, Cllr Lahart seconded by Cllr Tuffy and Agreed 
Item 2

Matters Arising 

C Kiernan raised the issue of the Litter Fine update with a contribution from Cllr M Devine. Following a response from D O’Brien, Principal Environmental Health Officer and J Quinlivan, Director of Services, it was agreed to list the item ‘Litter Fine & Payment Update’ on the next meeting’s agenda.
Item 3
Noise Action Plan
Dave O’Brien, Principal Environmental Health Officer gave a presentation on the Draft Dublin Environmental Noise Action Plan 2013-2018 including a review of the Noise action Plan 2008-2013. public consultation commences on 9th May 2013 for a 6 week period.
Following contributions from Cllr Devine, Cllr Tuffy. Cllr. Walsh, Cllr Bonner and Cllr. Lahart  Mr o’ Brien responded to questions raised by the members.  
Item 4

Sustainable Development
Ms Una Ruddock, Environment representative gave a presentation on Sustainability and outlined the role played by various sectors – Irish Environmental Network (IEN), Environmental Pillar and the Environment, community and Local Government sector and policies and plans that are in place to put in place a structure to support sustainable development.

 Following contributions from Cllr. Lahart, Cllr. Tuffy, Ms. Kiernan and clarification from Director of Services, J Quinlivan it was agreed that the report should be sent to all SPC’s for information purposes.

Item 5

Food waste Regulations Report and presentation
Ms Dervan, Senior Executive Officer gave a presentation on the European Union (Household Food Waste and Bio-waste) Regulations 2013, outlining the obligations on household waste collectors and households and the role of the Local authority.
Contributions were made by Cllr. Lahart, Cllr Bonner, Ms Ruddock, Cllr Coburn, Cllr Devine and Ms Dervan and Mr Quinlivan responded to the questions raised by the members.

Item 6

Draft Litter byelaws 

Amended draft Litter bye-laws were presented by Maire Ni Dhomhnaill including those requested at the February meeting. It was agreed to prepare the document for public consultation and come before the September meeting of the SPC. 
Item 

A.O.B. 
The meeting concluded at 7.05p.m.
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